
Morpeth Road Primary Academy 
Sports Grant IMPACT Report 2019 - 2020 

 
DFE Objective:  Schools must spend this grant on making additional and sustainable improvements to the provision of PE and sport for the benefit of all 
pupils to encourage the development of healthy, active lifestyles. 
Schools must use the funding to make additional and sustainable improvements to the quality of PE and sport you offer. 
This means that you should use the premium to: 
● develop or add to the PE and sport activities that your school already offers 
● build capacity and capability within the school to ensure that improvements made now will benefit pupils joining the school in future years 
There are 5 key indicators that schools should expect to see improvement across: 
● the engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity - the Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that all children and young people aged 5 to 18 

engage in at least 60 minutes of physical activity a day, of which 30 minutes should be in school 
● the profile of PE and sport is raised across the school as a tool for whole-school improvement 
● increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport 
● broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils 
● increased participation in competitive sport 
The funding each school receives is derived from the January census for Y1 to Y6 pupils Morpeth Road Primary Academy was allocated £19,000 in the 
financial year 2019 - 2020.  

PE and Sport 
Premium Key 
Indicator 

School Objective Cost Planned IMPACT on 
pupils 

Actual IMPACT on 
pupils 

Sustainability/ Next 
Steps 

Increased confidence, 
knowledge and skills of 
all staff in 
teaching PE and sport 

Increased confidence, 
knowledge and skills of 
all staff in 
teaching PE and sport 
so that all lessons are 
high quality. 
 
Professional coaches to 
support teaching of 
swimming for KS2 
pupils. 

£3500 Pupils core skills will 
improve. 
All PE lessons will be 
high quality. 
 
Improve swimming 
skills – increase the % 
of pupils able to swim at 
least 25m. 
Improve confidence, 
develop swimming skills 
and teamwork. 
 
 

Key staff attended Real 
PE training and 
disementated it to the 
staff teaching PE 
unable to put into 
practice due to covid 
 
Swimming was unable 
to happen due to the 
pool being closed and 
Covid 

Real PE to be 
integrated into the 
curriculum from 
September 
 
 
 
When Covid allows, 
swimming to be 
restarted with catch up 
for all children who 
need it 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

The engagement of all 
pupils in regular 
physical activity - the 
Chief Medical Officer 
guidelines recommend 
that all children and 
young people aged 5 to 
18 engage in at least 60 
minutes of physical 
activity a day, of which 
30 minutes should be in 
school 

Improve outdoor 
provision using an 
OPAL approach. 
Develop use of the yard 
through yard markings. 

£7500 Increase the activity 
levels of children at 
breaks and lunches.  

OPAL was initially 
introduced to staff and 
tyres, musical 
instruments and simple 
play equipment was 
sought but due to Covid 
the full training could 
not occur 

Meeting with OPAL 
schools play advisor to 
officially introduce 
OPAL to staff 
 
Training for lunch time 
supervisors and staff 
using OPAL 
 
Purchase equipment for 
OPAL 

The profile of PE and 
sport is raised across 
the school as a tool for 
whole-school 
improvement 

Coast to coast training 
and rides to be used as 
a tool to raise bike skills 
in year 6 
 
Cycling to be integrated 
into the curriculum 
across KS2. 

£6000 Pupils’ behaviour to 
stay on track to remain 
on the bike team. Other 
pupils in the school to 
look up to children who 
are part of the cycling 
team. 
 
A raised level of fitness 
of pupils. 
Promotion of enjoyment 
of cycling. 

Coast to Coast was 
cancelled due to Covid. 
 
Cycling was integrated 
into the curriculum for 
Year 1,3,5. Children 
cycled to local areas 
and explored in relation 
to the local area 
 
All children in these 
years were to have an 
opportunity to cycle- 
some of 3 and 5 did not 
do this due to Covid 
 

Cycling will continue to 
be part of the 
curriculum entitlement 
 
All Year 5 will take part 
in cycling proficiency  

Broader experience of a 
range of sports and 
activities offered to all 
pupils 

A wide range of after 
school activities offered. 
 
 
 

£520 Pupils experience a 
range of sporting 
activities. 

Dance, climbing and 
football offered to the 
children 
 

In September, a wide 
range of clubs will be 
offered for all children 
but to Covid these will 
be year group only 
 



As part of our career 
offer, we will be doing 
an enrichment 
programme which will 
include health and 
science 

Increased participation 
in competitive sport 

Increase schools 
participation in 
tournaments, including 
travel to and from 
fixtures/competitions. 
- school sports 
programme 
-Hoops for Health 
through participation on 
the Blyth Sports 
Partnership 

£5000 
 
£550 

Continue to attend 
school to school 
sporting events 
 
Develop skills and 
teamwork 

All children in KS1 took 
part in multiskills in the 
Autumn term which 
exposed them to a 
wider range of sports 
Netball Year 5 
Gymnastics Year 4 
 
 
Hoops for health did not 
happen due to Covid 19 
 
 
 
 

In line with Covid, inter 
school tournaments will 
be set up between 
Croftway. Malvins and 
Morpeth Road so that 
children who attend 
clubs can compete 
competitively 
 
Re-arrange school 
sports partnership once 
Covid allows  

 Total Expenditure £23,070    

 


